Senate Recommendation to the Provost

Originating Body: Faculty Senate

Originator: Stephen Ford

Date Submitted: 03/28/2017

Requested Effective Date: Sumr

Recommendation: Creation of an SU Faculty Senate Presidents Plaque to commemorate 20

year of Faculty Senate

Attached: SU Faculty Senate Presidents Plaque Motion

Date Approved by the Faculty Senate: 03/28/2017

Sur 1-1	03/28/2017
President, Faculty Senate	Date
Action Taken by Provost	Date: <u>4-4-17</u>
Recommendation Accepted	Recommendation Not Accepted
Recommendation returned to the C	Originating Body for further review (see attached)
Disposition for Approved Recommendation	
President	VP Student Affairs
Faculty Senate President	VP Finance
Consortium Chair	School Deans
Webmaster	Graduate Council
Catalogue Editor	Provost Council
Diane D. aller	4-4-17
Provost	Date

SU Faculty Senate Presidents Plaque

Motion presented by Dr. Chrys Egan: In honor of the 20th year of the Salisbury University Faculty Senate, I move that we establish a plaque in commemoration of Faculty Senate Presidents to be displayed in the Guerrieri Academic Commons Faculty Center (AC 230).

Justifications:

- 1. Faculty Senate began in the academic year 1997-1998. The academic year 2017-2018 commemorates 20 years of shared governance between faculty and administration.
- 2. The plaque would serve as a historical marker of the Faculty Senate and of the faculty members who served in the highest leadership position.
- 3. The placement of the plaque in the Guerrieri Academic Commons Faculty Center is fitting since that designated faculty space has two other faculty commemorative plaques, The Distinguished Faculty Award and The Faculty Memorial Scholarships.
- 4. Voting to support the plaque now is appropriate for several reasons; in honor of the first Faculty Senate President, David Parker, who currently serves as a Senator; in recognition of the current President Stephen Ford, who has served this year as the first 'caretaker' of the new Faculty Center; to acknowledge current Senators David Rieck and Darrell Mullins, who have each served two terms as President; and to honor all past Presidents.
- 5. Provost Diane Allen, who has worked with the Faculty Senate for eight years, retires this June 2017 and has authorized the plaque. Dr. Egan will work with Kim Meyer in the Provost's Office to have the plaque in place for the 2017-2018 academic term.

Salisbury University Faculty Senate Presidents

Stephen Ford	2016-2017
Darrell Mullins	2015-2016
Kathleen Shannon	2014-2015
Elizabeth Ragan	2013-2014
J. Craig Clarke	2012-2013
Theodore Gilkey	2011-2012
David Rieck	2010-2011
J. Craig Clarke	2009-2010
Michael O'Loughlin	2008-2009
Elizabeth Curtin	2007-2008
Darrell Mullins	2006-2007
Maarten Pereboom	2005-2006
Michael O'Loughlin	2004-2005
David Rieck	2003-2004
Richard McKenzie	2002-2003
Richard McKenzie	2001-2002
Elizabeth Curtin	2000-2001
Donald Whaley	1999-2000
Peter Lade	1998-1999
David Parker	1997-1998